STATE OF IOWA

GOVERNOR, KiM REYNOLDS IowA DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS AFFAIRS
LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR, ADAM GREGG STeEVEN F. LUKAN, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

12 December 2019

To: The Honorable Governor Kim Reynolds
Chief Clerk of the lowa House
Secretary of the lowa Senate
From: lowa Department of Veterans Affairs
Re: Injured Veteran Grant Report pursuant to House File 288 2019 lowa Acts.

To the Honorable Kim Reynolds, Governor of lowa and Members of the lowa General,

Pursuant to House File 288, 2019 lowa Acts we provide a history of the funding for the Injured Veteran
Grant Program.

This program began in 2006 with appropriated money with a $1 million appropriation from the lowa
General Assembly. Since that time there have been 2 additional appropriations of $1 million dollars in
2007 and again in 2011.

Expenditures from the fund are as follows:

e FY11/5877,500
e FY12/S$412,500
e FY13 /540,000
e FY14/5130,000
e FY15/$100,000
e FY16/580,000
e FY17 /512,500
e FY18/$20,000
e FY19/$30,000
Current remaining balance: $§183,897.

Based on the 3 most recent fiscal years it is assumed no appropriation to the fund will be needed in the
next fiscal year.

Sincerely,

Steven F. Lukan Executive Director lowa Department of Veterans Affairs

Iowa Department of Veterans Affairs
7105 NW 70t Avenue / Camp Dodge - Building 3465
Johnston, IA 50131-1824
Phone 515-252-4698 / Fax 515-727-3713



